----Original Message-----

From: Laura

Sent: 30 April 2023 00:57

To: Section 62A Applications < section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk > Subject: S62A/2023/0017 - Land at Tilekiln Green, Stansted, Great Hallingbury

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing to add my comment as a local resident to this planning application.

I strongly oppose this site being decimated from green space into a concrete revolving door of HGV's. The area has enough issues with construction traffic decimating our roads and the local council taking zero responsibility for maintaining infrastructure, all the while greedily signing over land to developers with complete disregard for local people.

The destruction of natural habitat and green space in the local area is already shameful.

I believe this site will have a negative impact on pollution, local roads and congestion.

I also have concerns about the jobs the site proposes to offer- will the majority be zero hour contracts, with minimal wages? If so, are they really adding value and opportunity to our community or merely justifying their proposed existence here?

I look forward to hearing my fellow residents concerns and the response to this at the future hearing.

Kind regards,

Ms L Ritchie